Black History Month, February 2013

Articles on the History of the Long Island NAACP, and its Patchogue Chapter

A Working Bibliography

General

Altshul, Jack, photos by Ken Spencer & Harvey Weber. 'Blacks: 'Even After They Were Declared Free, Blacks did Not Enjoy the Same Rights as Their Neighbors.' (In "Yearning to Breathe Free: Long Island Was Settled by People from Many Different Lands Seeking a Common Goal – A Better Life in a Climate of Freedom. To Mark the Bicentennial, LI Traces Their Rich and Diverse Histories on This Island of Immigrants"). Newsday, LI Section, July 4, 1976: pp. 9 LI, et seq.

Amityville, NY

• "NAACP to Present Honor to Wainwright at State Conference." *Patchogue Advance*, May 20, **1964**: p. 15. – Annual statewide conference of NAACP chapters, held in Amityville, honoring Rep. Stuyvesant Wainwright honored for support of the program of the central L.I. branch; principal conference speaker, *Roy Wilkins*, national administrator, NAACP

Bellport, NY

- "Integration Order Sought in Bellport." Newsday, May 11, 1966: p. 7.
- "NAACP Tells Allen: Schools in Bellport are Imbalanced." *Newsday,* October 15, **1966**: p. 10. Complaint from Patchogue Branch, NAACP to State Education Commissioner
- "Bellport Board Nears OK on Ohio Racial Plan." Newsday, March 14, 1967: p. 15.
- Aschenbach, Joy. "Bellport OKs Race-Balance Plan." Newsday, April 11, 1967: p. 7.
- "Balance Plan Hit in Bellport." Newsday, April 12, 1967: p. 9.
- Aschenbach, Joy. "State OKs Bellport Racial Balance Plan." Newsday, June 13, 1967: p. 7.
- Aschenbach, Joy & Jim Scovel. "Racial Imbalance Recurrence Seen." *Newsday,* January 12, 1968: p. 15.

Brookhaven (N.Y.: Town) - Open Housing

- Uris, Robert. "Brookhaven Eyes Slum-Control Code." Newsday, January 16, 1963: p. 11.
- "B'haven Town to Widen Pre-School Aid." *Newsday,* July 1, **1965**: p. 11. In response to criticism from a Suffolk NAACP official
- DeMaio, Don. "State NAACP Chief Backs LI Atom Lab." Newsday, December 6, 1966: p. 9.
- Ashkinaze, Carol & Maurice Swift. "Brookhaven Warned on Open Housing." Newsday, February 28, 1968: p. 15. Town warned if they didn't quickly adopt an open housing model [as opposed to "red-lining"], to expect civil rights unrest
- Williams, Gurney & Jim Scovel. "B'haven Rejects Housing Law." Newsday, March 6, 1968: pp. 2, 63. Includes caption photo, showing demonstrators in front of Brookhaven Town Hall (Pathogue, NY).
- Williams, Gurney. "Town Board Given Homework in Bias." Newsday, May 20, 1968: p. 11.

- DeWan, George. "Brookhaven Hears Open Housing Pleas." Newsday, April 3, 1968: p. 9.
- Novick, Larry. "Conservatives Offer Bar to Open Housing." Newsday, May 25, 1968: p. 11.
- Bransten, Eileen & Maurice Swift. "Widen Bias Ban, Town Urged." Newsday, November 18, 1968: p. 13.
- Schneider, Howard. "'Low-Income' Housing in Brookhaven: Town's Application for an IRS Center Shows Some High 'Low-Income' Housing." *Newsday*, June 17, **1971**: p. 21.
- Diamond, Stuart. "Brookhaven Zoning Attacked in Lawsuit as Discriminatory: Coalition Calls Brookhaven Ordinances Discriminatory, Asks Court to Void Them." Newsday, November 19, 1975: pp. 1, 3.
- Harris, Amanda. "NAACP Asks Brookhaven Rejection." Newsday, April 6, 1976: p. 9.
- Mason, Bill. "B'haven Files Aid Request." Newsday, April 16, 1976: p. 7. HUD funding opposed by James Davis, L.I. regional director, NAACP, due to Town's lack of allocations for low and moderate income housing
- O'Neill, Maureen. "Brookhaven Sued Over Low-Income Housing." Newsday, March 23, 1984: p. 27.

Center Moriches, NY & East Moriches, NY

- "Negro Housing Unfit in Moriches: NAACP." *Newsday,* January 9, **1963**: p. 39. W. Burghardt Turner, President, Patchogue Chapter, NAACP's statement
- "NAACP Sees Boycott Behind 'Empty' Rally." Newsday, September 23, 1968: p. 22.

Lido Beach, NY

• "Youths Push NAACP into Hard Stand." *Newsday,* October 24, **1966**: p. 4. — Includes captioned photo; State Youth Division walks out of state convention when convention tells them it's too late for them to be heard. Negotiations follow, youths return, offer their own tougher-line Civl Rights platform, which unanimously adopted by the convention

NAACP. Central Long Island Branch

- Mann, Jack. "Brand Fire in New Home of Negro Suspicious; NAACP Seeks Guard." *Newsday*, November 19, **1953**: p. 4.
- "NAACP to Hold Beauty Contest for First Queen." *Patchogue Advance,* November 4, **1954**: p. 14.
- "Seton Student Wins in NAACP Contest." Patchogue Advance, February 28, 1957: p. 25. –
 Anthony Haynes, of Seton Hall High School (Patchogue), won an essay contest on the theme of integration of all U.S. schools
- "NAACP Speech Contest is Won by Seton Student." Patchogue Advance, February 20, 1958: p.
 John A. Huber of Seton Hall High School (Patchogue), took 1st prize for his speech on the theme, "What the Little Rock Incident Means to Me."

NAACP. Eastern Long Island Branch

"Committee to Study Slum Conditions on County-Wide Basis." Patchogue Advance, March 24,
 1960: p. 2. – Suffolk County Executive, H. Lee Dennison forms migrant labor and slum committee, in response to NAACP Eastern LI Branch accusations against Riverhead Town

NAACP. Glen Cove Branch

• "46 Branches of NAACP Set Housing Plan." Newsday, April 17, 1969: p. 13.

NAACP. Huntington Branch

• Weber, Christopher. "NAACP Aim: Huntington Apts.: A Nonprofit Agency Would End the Local Moratorium on New Construction." *Newsday*, January 21, **1970**: p. 3.

NAACP. Long Island (generally)

- "Union Makes Move to Save War Jobs: Calls for Meeting for Next Monday at Garden City;
 Telegrams Sent to Leaders in Nassau and Suffolk in Effort to Avert Mass Lay-Offs in Defense
 Plants with End of War." Patchogue Advance, August 16, 1945: p. 1. One of the telegrams
 went to Alberta Gray, President, NAACP
- "'Hometown Heroes': Builders Cite Rescuers." Patchogue Advance, May 23, 1957: p. 3.
- "Activities of Interest in Patchogue." Patchogue Advance, December 1, 1960: p. 8. Calvin Cobb, attorney for the NAACP on L.I. to speak before Unitarian Fellowship of Brookhaven
- "Deprived Children to Be NAACP Topic." Newsday, March 12, 1964: p. 27.
- "Segregation Problems Subject of LI Project." Newsday, January 19, 1965: p. 14.
- Barrett, Brian. "2 More NAACP Units Eye Plan for Housing." Newsday, October 24, 1968: p. 15.
- "NAACP Acts on Low-Rent Housing." Newsday, January 14, 1969: p. 13.
- "Poverty Housing Gets 75-G Grant." Newsday, October 7, 1969: p. 15.
- Cassese, Sid. "Most NAACP Branches Thrive on LI." Newsday, November 30, 1975: p. 6.

NAACP. Long Island Regional Housing Council

• "NAACP Will form Housing Unit Today." Newsday, May 19, 1969: p. 17.

NAACP. Manhasset-Great Neck Branch

• Altshul, Jack. "Heads and Tails: Costello Looking for Immigration Specialist." *Newsday,* October 30, **1952**: p. 62.

NAACP. Patchogue Branch

- "Group Picket's [Patchogue] Woolworth's; Protests South's Segregation." *Patchogue Advance,* May 5, **1960**: p. 4. includes captioned photo of picketers; Woolworth's was kept under siege, nationally, until the financial consequences brought the company to the negotiating table
- "Local NAACP Chapter Started; B. Turner Pres." Patchoque Advance, December 1, 1960: p. 6.
- "South Shore Citizens Group to Hear of NAACP's Work." Patchogue Advance, April 28, 1960: p. p. 3. Rev. Edward J. Odom, Jr., national church secy., NAACP, featured speaker
- "Discussing Community Role of Newly Formed Patchogue NAACP Chapter are W. Burghardt Turner..., Chapter President, Isaac Cole..., President, South Shore Citizen's Association, and Tyrell Wilson, Chapter Vice President....Local Chapter Started with 93 Charter Members" [captioned photo]. Patchogue Advance, December 8, 1960: p. 5.

- "Local NAACP to Get Charter at Tues. Meeting." *Patchogue Advance,* January 19, **1961**: p. 13. presentation of charter made by Gloster Current, national director of branches
- "New Charter was Presented to Patchogue Branch of National Association for the Advancement of Colored People January 24, at River Avenue School, Patchogue..." [captioned photo of Robert Chapman, Glouchester Current, Dr. Eugene Reed, W. Burghardt Turner, and Howard W. Rowland]. Patchogue Advance, February 2, 1961: p. 6.mi
- "Inter-Group Relations Unit of Patchogue Endorses NAACP." *Patchogue Advance,* February 9, **1961**: p. 12.
- "NAACP Leader Hits Segregation Before Rotarians." Patchogue Advance, March 30, 1961: p. 8.
 W. Burghardt Turner, Pres. NAACP Patchogue Chapter, featured speaker
- "Church, Rights Subject of Talk Before NAACP." *Patchogue Advance,* April 6, **1961**: p. 14. Rev. Robert C. Chapman, of Hempstead, regional NAACP V.P., featured speaker
- "NAACP to Boost Slum Studies." Newsday, January 14, 1963: p. 21.
- "Morals Trial Starting." Newsday, March 15, 1963: p. 25.
- "Negro Wants Opportunities, *Jackie Robinson* Tells Rally" [in Patchogue]. *Patchogue Advance*, August 29, **1963**: pp. 1, 6.
- NAACP. Patchogue Chapter. Patchogue Branch Installation Dinner, 1965 Journal. [Patchogue, NY: The Branch, 1965]. See [Patchogue] Associations web page @ http://www.pmlib.org/localvillage%20assns%20, under "NAACP. Patchogue Chapter," for a digital version
- "Musician Carol Dinkins, Active in Civil Rights on LI" (Obituaries). *Newsday*, March 26, **1968**: p. 52.
- "Patience Urged in Hiring Applicants from Ghetto." Newsday, May 29, 1968: p. 15.
- "Black Study Panel Set by NAACP." Newsday, September 8, 1969: p. 20. Panel discussion on Black Studies
- Burstein, Patricia. "Student to Teachers: Try Basic Black." Newsday, September 10, 1969: p. 7.
- Richards, Bill & Maurice Swift. "NAACP Aide Says Schools Harbor Bias." *Newsday,* November 19, **1968**: p. 21.
- NAACP. Patchogue Chapter. Installation Dinner, Patchogue Branch February 12, 1971.
 [Patchogue, NY: The Branch, 1971]. See [Patchogue] Associations web page @ http://www.pmlib.org/localvillage%20assns%20, under "NAACP. Patchogue Chapter," for a digital version
- "NAACP Unit Acts on Brutality." *Newsday,* May 13, **1973**: p. 13. Following a speech by *Dr. Eugene T. Reed,* addressing the rise in local incidents of police brutality, the Patchogue Chapter calls for a State investigation into allegations
- Mason, Bill. "A New Regime Stirs New Bid for Housing." Newsday, November 10, 1975: p. 26.
- "Clayton Chesson, 57, LI Rights Advocate" (Obituaries). Newsday, October 23, 1984: p. 27.

NAACP. Suffolk County, NY (generally)

- "NAACP Leader on LI is Open to Muslim Aid." *Newsday*, July 23, **1963**: p. 47. W. Burghardt Turner (Suffolk coordinator) and Dr. Eugene Reed (NYS coordinator) of NAACP find themselves at odds.
- "NAACP Urges 4-Way Suffolk Push on Rights." *Newsday,* July 16, **1964**: p. 13. W. Burghardt Turner's circulars
- "Peace Program Offered in Suffolk County." Newsday, August 4, **1967**: p. 63.

- "Suffolk Dems Pick Negro for Judgeship." *Newsday,* September 6, **1968**: p. 15. First such nomination in 400 years of County history
- "NAACP to Aid Migrants in Suffolk." Newsday, September 11, 1968: p. 15.

New York City

• "Wagner Promises BAACP Better School Integration." *Patchogue Advance,* October 25, **1956**: p. 2.

New York (State). Joint State Legislative Committee on Migrant Labor

"State Unit Finds Suffolk Migrant Camps Excellent." Patchogue Advance, September 25, 1958:
 p. 23. – Following on previous years' charges by Suffolk County NAACP

Riverhead (N.Y.: Town) - Slums

• "4th Fire Death; Riverhead Board Action Pressed." *Patchogue Advance,* February 5, **1959**: p. 2.

Selden, NY

Demma, Joe. "Rights Unit, Vamps Break Bias Talks." Newsday, March 11, 1966: p. 11.

Suffolk County, NY. Human Rights Commission

- "Start Drive for County Rights Unit." Newsday, March 5, 1963: p. 11. Suffolk NAACP braches, human relations and religious groups unite to push through a County Human Rights Commission, until then still stalled
- Mason, Bill & Robert Fresco. "4 Suffolk Blacks Quit Human Rights Posts: Commissioners Say Chairman Engaged in 'Racist Vendetta.'" Newsday, October 16, **1980**: pp. 1, 3.

Suffolk County, NY. Police Department

- "Minority-Group Talks are Planned for Cops." Newsday, May 27, 1966: p. 27.
- "Charge Race Issue is Ignored in Probe." Newsday, February 10, 1967: p. 21.
- Fresco, Robert. "Brutality Suit Names Suffolk Police, Klein." *Newsday,* December 18, **1973**: p. 10.

Wyandanch, NY

 "Rights Unit Back School Split." Newsday, December 23, 1967: p. 16. – W. Burghardt Turner, Chairman, Civil Rights Coordinating Council of Suffolk County and coordinator of the Suffolk branches of the NAACP, called for break-up of the segregated Wyandanch school district, due to its children receiving an inferior education to other nearby school districts